CSHS School Advisory Council Meeting

May 12, 2021

Member Attendees: Blake Fry, Jodi Lesko, Darren Pais, Kim Jones, Kara Johnson, Jessica Serota, Sue Woltanski, Paula
Wittke, Joy Smith, Narelle Prew.

Next meeting: TBA
Chair Jodi Lesko called meeting to order at 6:01pm.

4/14/21 Minutes
4/14/21 Meeting Minutes were approved - first by Jessica Serota, seconded by KLS Assistant Principal Darren Pais.

Principal Report

End of Year Updates

5/19/21: Final day for seniors - no end of year exams, opportunities available to make up work. Attendance is up. 30%
weight for EOC from state. Principal Blake Fry is confident Monroe County and CSHS are good.

5/17/21. Final day of AP exams.

5/25/21: Senior Night starts at 7pm on the football field — no maximum number, not on stage. Event will be streaming,
recorded, or on facebook.

5/26/21: Graduation will be held on the football field — mandatory rehearsal in the morning at 9am. Seniors will receive
6 tickets each, areas will be marked in the evening for groups of 6 people. Administration will strive to make the event
as tradition as possible. A professional photographer will be onsite for pictures. Monroe County School Board (MCSB)
Member Dr. Sue Woltanksi suggested the area be checked for bugs - Principal Blake Fry will be take care of that, and he
also suggested attendees bring OFF spray.

5/28/21: Final half day for Grades 9-11.

6/1/21: Final day for teachers.

Other

1. Principal Blake announced his contract ends 6/30/21. He is not involved in the interview process for his
replacement. However, he is aware interviews are currently going to the 2" round.

2. Yearbooks? MCSB Member Dr. Sue Woltanski gave an update since her daughter, Ali, is on the Yearbook
Committee. Printing has been delayed due to COVID. The good news is spring sports are covered. The book
itself is a fantastically detailed piece of documentation for COVID 19, something for students to show their
children what they lived through and experienced during a pandemic.

3. The delivery of caps and gowns is delayed due to COVID. Tracy Dobson may have some used gowns for those
seniors who have pre-scheduled photo shoots. MCSB Member Dr. Sue Woltanski mentioned 2021 is the last
year for different colored caps and gowns for boys and girls — they will all be the same color starting 2022.

4. MCSB Member Dr. Sue Woltanski relayed MCSB Chair Bobby Highsmith reported at yesterday’s MCSB Meeting
that the start of school for 2021-2022 should look like a normal regular year. CSHS staff feel less anxious as
many are now vaccinated, 3-4 recently received their 2" shot.

5. 5/21/21: Senior Car Parade — MCSB Member Dr. Sue Woltanksi stressed that this is not a District-sponsored
event.

Meeting adjourned at 6:20pm.
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